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December 20, 2006 
 
 
 
Mr. Y.K. Kim 
Chairman, 3GPP2 TSG 
ykkim@lgtel.co.kr 
 
Re:  Use of Ultra Mobile Broadband (UMB) Trademark in 3GPP2 Documentation 
 
Dear Y.K.: 
 
The CDMA Development Group (CDG) has submitted an application to the United States Patent and Trademark 
Office to register the Ultra Mobile Broadband™ and (UMB™) trade and service marks and logo.  The UMB mark is 
to be used to identify and promote next generation products and services that will be supported by the next air 
interface evolution of the family of CDMA2000® standards beyond CDMA2000 1xEV-DO Revision B that was 
defined by the 3GPP2 Systems Requirement Document (SRD) in August 2006 and its Technology Evolution 
Framework (TEF) for 3GPP2 networks in November 2006. 
 
It is the intent of the CDG to grant use of the UMB trade and service marks and logo to 3GPP2, its accredited SDOs, 
the ITU, and manufacturers of equipment compliant to the relevant standard, royalty free. 
 
If the UMB mark is used, all 3GPP2 members are asked to review and to comply with the logo usage guidelines attached 
herein and place the following footnote at the bottom of the first page of any document containing the mark:  
 

Ultra Mobile Broadband™ and (UMB™) are trade and service marks owned by the CDMA Development Group (CDG). 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
CDMA Development Group 

 
Perry LaForge 
Executive Director 
 
cc:  Vice Chairman, 3GPP2 

3GPP2 Steering Committee 
3GPP2 Secretariat 
 

Encl:  (1) Ultra Mobile Broadband (UMB) logo usage guidelines, dtd. 12-21-06 


